
 

 

  
 

DAILY BULLETIN – Monday 28th April 2025 
                          
TO ALL STAFF: THIS IS NOT A CAT WEEK 
                                                                                                                                       
TO ALL STAFF & PUPILS: 
 
REGISTER TEACHERS - PLEASE INFORM YOUR GROUP 
 
 

 
S1-3 Edinburgh Schools Athletics Event: Boroughmuir high School are looking for teams of 

athletes to take part in the Edinburgh Schools Athletics Event. The event is taking place 
during the school day on Wednesday 28th May at Meadowbank Stadium.  

 
Each school is only allowed to enter 2 teams and athletes will compete in multiple events.  

 
Team 1: S1/2 Athletes (2 Girls and 2 Boys) 

 
Team 2: S3 Athletes (2 Girls and 2 boys) 

 
Everyone will compete in the Shot Put and Long Jump. 1 Boy and 1 Girl will compete in the 
100m and 1 Boy and 1 Girl will compete in the 600m. 

 
All pupils would be expected to make their own way to and from Meadowbank and should 
check that this is possible before showing interest. Details of the times will be sent out to 
selected athletes.  

 
Please meet in the Gym Hall (Lower Ground) at Tuesday break if interested.  

 
Mr Collard 

 
S1-3  Sports Day.  The Physical Education department are delighted to inform you that our 

Interhouse Sports   Day will take place at Meggetland Sports Complex on Friday 23rd May 
from 8:32am to 12:50pm. Attendance at this event is mandatory for all S1 to S3 pupils and 
there will be no classes in school that day. Pupils will be representing their house across a 
variety of activities with the aim of winning the Sports Day house trophy. The PE department 
will discuss how the teams will be selected during your Core PE classes.  
All pupils should arrive at Meggetland to be registered at 8:32am and will be released from 
Meggetland at 12:50pm. Please note that there will be no transport provided by Boroughmuir 
High School and pupils should plan their journey in advance to ensure they arrive on time.  
Pupils are required to bring the following equipment: 

o Full Physical Education/Sports clothing (We encourage house colours).  
Hartington: Blue.     Leamington: Yellow       Viewforth: Green.     Westhall: Red    Montpelier: 
Purple   Bruntsfield: Orange 

o Warm clothing – pupils will be outside all morning! Check the weather in advance! 
o Food and drink. All pupils will be given a break during the morning to refuel and hydrate. 

Pupils cannot leave Meggetland so please ensure you are prepared. 
o Fingers crossed for sunshine – Bring some sun cream! 

Pupils who cannot take part for medical reasons should speak to the PE department, who will 
give them an alternative role on the day.  
We ask that pupils do not bring valuables on the day. No changing rooms will be available at 
Meggetland and the school cannot take any responsibility for any items of clothing or 
valuables that go missing. 
We look forward to an excellent Sports Day . 
 

Mr Collard 
 

 

    Duty Head – C Hembury 



 

 

S1-4 Philosophy Club: A new Philosophy Club! Monday after school 3:30 - 4:30 - Room 2.12 
 

For anyone interested in Philosophy, Morality, Politics with an open mind. A mixture of topical 
discussions, sharing new ideas and trying to solve the unsolvable!  
 
For those who enjoy the debate we'll have a weekly 'Big Question' to tackle, and we 
encourage anyone with a particular question to bring it along.   

Mr Fincham 
 

S1-6 Library Closed: Library will be closed at lunchtime for Staff Book Group. Reopen period 5. 
 

Ms Aleksandrowicz 
 

S1-6 Eco Committee: “Care about wildlife? Love getting outdoors? Care about the planet? Come 
and meet like-minded individuals and make a difference with inspiring projects. Leadership 
opportunities available for all pupils involved. Monday lunchtimes in 3.07.” 

Eco Committee 
 

S1-6 Poetry Club: A reminder that Poetry club is on today! We'll be reading poetry, talking about 
poetry, and writing poetry. Old and new members welcome to come along. 

 
Miss Tench 

 
S1-6 World Languages and Cultures Club: Bring your lunch to room 1.04 every Monday 

lunchtime if you would like to join World Languages and Cultures club, organised by Miss 
Gray and Miss Menard. Learn any language you like using language apps and games, come 
to teach your own language(s) to others, or use it as a friendly space to get to know others 
and their cultures. 

Miss Gray & Miss Menard 
 

S1-6     Creative Writing Club 
Are you interested in reading more short stories or poetry? Would you like to write your own 
creative pieces? Come along to Creative Writing Club after school today in room 1.11. All 
welcome. 

Miss Tench 
 
S4-6 Book Reminder: All pupils in S4 – 6 who have borrowed books from the library, will have 

received a reminder to their school email with what they have borrowed and information on 
returning books to the library. 

Ms Aleksandrowicz 
 

S3 S3 Napier University- Health & Social Care visit- Tuesday, 29th April- POSTPONED: 
 The planned visit to Napier University Simulation Centre scheduled for Tuesday 29th April has 

now been postponed due to a clash with Maths Assessments.   We are looking to source a 
future date and for everyone who noted interest in this event we will be back in touch once a 
new date has been sourced. 

Mr Young 
 

 
 

 


